Learning Assessment Committee
Friday, Sept. 12, 2008

1-2:30pm, T-750

Members Present:

Tamika Brown, Vina Cera, Cheli Fossum, Evelyn Lord, Marco Menendez, David Mitchell, Louis Quindlen, Karolyn van Putten, Elnora Webb, Wandra Williams, Kathy Williamson 

Guests: Deans Mike Orkin, Linda Sanford, William Hanson

Consultants: Dr. Eileen White, Kim ?

1. Meeting Dates were confirmed: 2nd & 4th Fridays


Aug. 22, Sept. 12, Sept. 26, Oct. 10, Oct. 24, Oct. 31, Nov. 14, Nov. 25 (Tues., 12-1pm), Dec. 12

2. Welcomed New Committee Members:

3. Discussion with Consultants Hired to Help w/Task of Organizing Self Study Data:
- The committee had asked for help with assessment for the college for some time. This resulted in a group of consultants being hired to develop an institution-wide assessment plan.

- Dr. Webb explained her intentions in hiring said consultants - currently from now to some time in Spring

- Present at the meeting were: 1) Dr. Eileen White (was an interim Dean in the Vocational Division, has extensive background in community colleges) and  2) Kim ? (helped w/last year's self study surveys, their data analysis, and who is into CTE, Basic Skills, GE). Both bring outside expertise to help us with the assessment tasks

- They have hired 2 others 

- They offered an extensive draft outline for the assessment report, and requested agreement from the committee to proceed based on the outline.The committee will take time to look it over and respond at the next meeting.

- Dr. Webb's original intention was to concentrate on the instruction side only, to come up with some solid results this semester, that could then later be expanded/vetted across the college, and to engender rich discussions at the time of the WASC visits next year. But most of the committee members agreed that student services were a vital part of academic success, that they were interrelated, and so requested that services be brought into the current plan/draft that the consultants distributed at the meeting

- A key component to be addressed should be the building of basic skills, and how these are integrated into our many programs

- It was noted that the Office of Research did not give us sufficient support - Dr. Webb offered a companion document that will identify our resource needs

- The BCC plan was discussed as a possible model for us to implement. The disparity of numbers between the 2 colleges brought up the point that their mechanism might not work for us under these circumstances

- It was noted that the last WASC visit emphasized that we should focus on assessment. We've made a lot of progress on the SLO front, but have had very few attempts at assessment and closing of the cycle. 

- Difficulties for the large departments of English, ESL and Math, with large numbers of adjuncts were discussed. The coordination of several sections is very time consuming and really needs a specific lead person to manage and drive this effort.

-  Do we have a policy for how often we should assess? Three years is a period tossed around (related to Program Review), but no one really knows if we have such a policy. There's a lot of variation among colleges. It was suggested that perhaps we should devise a system we can comfortably handle. The main point here is that whatever we decide, WASC will hold us to whatever time line we devise.

4. Discussion of TaskStream adoption:

From previous meeting:

- TaskStream is a customizable database that comes with 2 different functions/parts

- the 1st function is designed for documenting assessment


we could design our own online templates in lieu of our current forms

it would be of great use in keeping track of all the plans, reports, etc
- the 2nd function would be used for faculty  & students in:


entering rubrics, scores


students creating online portfolios

Rather expensive ($20K for Laney, $15K for other colleges, $10K discount) but cost depends on usage.

- Said to be easiest program to use out of the box & SLO coordinators of the District are for its purchase

There was a demo by the company at the District, which convinced many members of the Laney community that it would greatly enhance our efforts in the assessment arena.  All but one agreed that we could use that help and should pursue its purchase. The biggest caveat was the question of its compatibility to our other systems, particularly Curricunet. We also do not have contact currently with any local schools that have adopted this software.

5. Discussion on how to award stipends for assessment work:

- Cheli presented us with the formulas for the work done during the summer workshops, how much money was spent to date, and ideally how much it would cost to do it all using the above methods (more money than we have currently allotted).

- We were awarded a total of $69,870 from District funds. We've used $11,655 and have $58,215 remaining. 

- There was a question/concern raised, that maybe paying for everything would raise the fact that we were paying extra for something that was really part of the job in the first place. It was pointed out that the cycle of assessment certainly was a part of the pedagogical process, but definitely not the formal reporting required by the self study process.

- The BCC model was presented for possible adaption on our campus.

-  Dr. Webb and the Chair were directed to work out how to tailor it to fit our needs, and report back to the committee. 

